

Grade 7

Test for Unit 1

I. Find the word which has different sound in the underlined part in each line.

- | | | | |
|--------------|-------------|------------|------------|
| 1. A. member | B. learn | C. water | D. dinner |
| 2. A. bird | B. skirt | C. shirt | D. hire |
| 3. A. today | B. together | C. work | D. melody |
| 4. A. maps | B. wallets | C. shirts | D. windows |
| 5. A. books | B. tables | C. flowers | D. cars |

II. Choose the best answer.

1. My sister likes _____ because she can play in the water and keep fit.
A. collecting B. shopping C. dancing D. swimming
2. Mr. Brown _____ reading books a lot because he finds this hobby interesting.
A. enjoy B. don't enjoy C. enjoys D. doesn't enjoys
3. Elena often _____ up early and does morning exercise in the garden.
A. get B. will get C. getting D. gets
4. They really like _____ photos of sightseeing sites.
A. take B. taking C. will take D. takes
5. Louis finds dancing _____ because moving his body to music makes him relaxed.
A. boring B. easy C. interesting D. expensive
6. I hate _____ the guitar because my fingers always get hurt.
A. play B. plays C. playing D. will play
7. James's hobby is _____ robots. There are many robots in his room.
A. collected B. collecting C. collect D. Collects
8. His parents will give him a bicycle on his birthday because he really loves _____.
A. gardening B. shopping C. cycling D. dancing
9. They like _____ photos because they take photos in anywhere they have come.

A. taking B. take C. took D. taken

10. Timmy spends all day watching birds. His hobby is _____.

A. bird – watching B. watching – bird C. bird – watch D. birding – watch

11. My hobby is _____. I like preparing meals for my family.

A. shopping B. cycling C. collecting D. cooking

12. Ann finds playing computer games _____ because it is waste of time.

A. exciting B. easy C. boring D. interesting

13. Tom is very good _____ playing the guitar.

A. for B. at C. about D. of

14. They _____ cleaning the floor but we love cleaning the floor.

A. hate B. love C. hates D. loves

15. Mary is interested _____ reading comic books.

A. in B. by C. on D. from

III. IV. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

1. I enjoy (collect) _____ dolls and it becomes my pleasure.

2. His bobby is (read) _____.

3. Do you like (listen) _____ to the news on radio?

4. I dislike (work) _____ with people who are lazy.

5. I enjoy (be) _____ a member of the school's football team.

6. I hate (disturb) _____ people when they are busy.

7. I love (sit) _____ in the garden when it is fine.

8. My mother is very keen on (grow) _____ roses.

9. My grandmother likes (cook) _____.

10. My sister enjoys (arrange) _____ flowers.

V. Complete the sentences with the correct form or tense of the verb: *play, go, do* or *collect*.

1. Tom _____ badminton with his father every Sunday.
2. My friends _____ camping in Yen So Park next Saturday.
3. _____ you _____ coins someday in the future?
4. Do you want _____ a jigsaw puzzle with me?
5. She enjoys _____ cycling at the weekend.
6. My uncle _____ karate when he was young.
7. They _____ volleyball on the beach at the moment.
8. When I'm waiting for the train, I usually _____ crosswords.
9. She dislikes _____ chess because she finds it boring.
10. I _____ books when I was ten.

VI. Match the questions with the answer.

1. Will you go swimming tomorrow?	A. I think it is dangerous.
2. Does your grandmother like watching films on TV?	B. Nope, I have another plan.
3. What do you think about windsurfing?	C. Maybe. I find it really interesting.
4. Will you take up carving eggshells someday?	D. Yes, she enjoys mountain biking.
5. Why do you find making models boring?	E. No, she loves going to the cinema.
6. What are your hobbies?	F. About three years ago.
7. When did your brother start painting?	G. Because it takes too much time.
8. Does she have any difficult hobby?	H. Swimming and playing chess.

VII. Supply the correct form of the words in bold.

1. A hobby is an _____ that you do for pleasure. **ACT**
2. Rossie has a large of dolls _____. **COLLECT**
3. My uncle usually takes a lot of _____ photos. **BEAUTY**
4. Hoa is very _____ and she paints very well. **CREATE**

5. Nick's hobby is collecting stamps. He is a stamp _____. **COLLECT**
6. I think collecting old bowls is a very _____ hobby. **BORE**
7. _____ eggshells are unique gifts for family and friends. **CARVE**
8. I find woodcarving _____ because it's a creative activity. **INTEREST**
9. A _____ is someone who enjoys watching birds. **BIRDWATCH**
10. My sister's hobby is _____. She took a lot of nice photos. **PHOTO**

VIII. Find and correct the mistake in each sentence.

1. Peter does tennis with his father every Sunday.
_____.
2. She enjoys to ride her bike to school.
_____.
3. We like doing fishing because it is relaxing.
_____.
4. My dad cooks very good. He loves preparing meals for our family.
_____.
5. Do you think bird-watching interesting?
_____.
6. Does your mother like watch films on TV?
_____.
7. Are you interested on photography?
_____.
8. My brother hates do the same things day after day.
_____.
9. Salt are a compound of sodium and chlorine.
_____.
10. He starts carving eggshells when he was 4.

IX. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to fill each blank in the following passage.

My favourite hobby is coin (1) _____. It is also one of the oldest (2) _____ of the world and is also called 'hobby of the Kings', as in the old times, it was only done by kings and elite class of the society. It started for me some years back when my father used to come back (3) _____ his foreign tours and give me coins of (4) _____ countries. I started collecting them in my money box and after that I always used to wait for my new coins as much I used to wait for my father. Since then, it has become my favourite hobby. This hobby has given me information about different countries of the world. I feel extreme pleasure in (5) _____ my collection to (6) _____. It has also taught me this lesson that a life (7) _____ a hobby is just (8) _____ food without salt.

- | | | | |
|------------------|---------------|--------------|---------------|
| 1. A. collecting | B. collection | C. collected | D. collectors |
| 2. A. hobby | B. hobbies | C. game | D. games |
| 3. A. after | B. in | C. from | D. of |
| 4. A. other | B. different | C. unlike | D. diverse |
| 5. A. showing | B. show | C. shown | D. to show |
| 6. A. other | B. another | C. others | D. person |
| 7. A. with | B. about | C. without | D. of |
| 8. A. as | B. like | C. if | D. likes |

X. Read the text and answer the following questions

Hobbies

When someone does an activity that is not a part of his or her job and is done for fun, it is called a hobby. Most people enjoy hobbies during their free time. Some people spend a lot of time on their hobbies. There are nearly as many kinds of hobbies, as there are people. A hobby can be about making or collecting things, or enjoying an experience.

Creative hobbies are popular. Some creative hobbies are writing, drawing, and making pottery. A lot of people like making jewelry or clothes. People who do these kinds of hobbies sometimes become writers or artists when they retire. Collecting is also popular. Most collectors used to buy coins, stamps, or baseball cards. Today, toys, games, and model cars are trendy. Collectors buy and sell things on the Internet. They also shop online in stores all around the world. Enjoying an experience is a hobby, too. Some people listen to

music. Others watch movies or read books. Many people travel or play sports. Helping people is a hobby. There are places you can help build houses for poor families. You can help feed the homeless at soup kitchens. You can also tutor children or help the elderly.

A hobby is something that is done for fun. With so many choices, there is no reason not to enjoy a hobby.

1. What is a hobby?

2. What can a hobby about?

3. What are some creative hobbies?

4. Is enjoying an experience a hobby?

5. Name some kinds of hobbies.

XI. Choose the best sentence that can be made from the cues given.

1. Books/provide/ the readers/ so/ information/facts.

- A. Books provide the readers to so much information and facts.
- B. Books provide the readers to so many information and facts.
- C. Books provide the readers with so much information and facts.
- D. Books provide the readers with so many information and facts.

2. Listening/ the radio/ watching television/ things I like/ doing.

- A. Listening to the radio and watching television are things I like doing.
- B. Listening to the radio and watching television is things I like doing.
- C. Listening in the radio and watching television are things I like doing.
- D. Listening in the radio and watching television are things I like doing.

3. My father/newspapers/everyday.

A. My father read newspapers every day.

B. My father reads newspapers every day.

C. My father will read newspapers every day.

D. My father will to read newspapers every day.

4. English/ most popular language/ communication/ the world.

A. English is most popular language of communication on the world.

B. English is the most popular language of communication on the world.

C. English is most popular language of communication in the world.

D. English is the most popular language of communication in the world.

5. Collecting/ used books/ one/ teacher's hobbies.

A. Collecting used books is one of my teacher's hobbies.

B. Collecting used books are one of my teacher's hobbies.

C. Collecting used books are one teacher's hobbies.

D. Collecting used books is one of teacher's hobbies.

XI. Choose the best sentence that can be made from the cues given.

1. Books/provide/ the readers/ so/ information/facts.

A. Books provide the readers to so much information and facts.

B. Books provide the readers to so many information and facts.

C. Books provide the readers with so much information and facts.

D. Books provide the readers with so many information and facts.

2. Listening/ the radio/ watching television/ things I like/ doing.

A. Listening to the radio and watching television are things I like doing.

B. Listening to the radio and watching television is things I like doing.

C. Listening in the radio and watching television are things I like doing.

D. Listening in the radio and watching television are things I like doing.

3. My father/newspapers/everyday.

A. My father read newspapers every day.

B. My father reads newspapers every day.

C. My father will read newspapers every day.

D. My father will to read newspapers every day.

4. English/ most popular language/ communication/ the world.

A. English is most popular language of communication on the world.

B. English is the most popular language of communication on the world.

C. English is most popular language of communication in the world.

D. English is the most popular language of communication in the world.

5. Collecting/ used books/ one/ teacher's hobbies.

A. Collecting used books is one of my teacher's hobbies.

B. Collecting used books are one of my teacher's hobbies.

C. Collecting used books are one teacher's hobbies.

D. Collecting used books is one of teacher's hobbies.

XII. Choose the sentence which is closet in meaning to the sentence above.

1. I like bird-watching so much.

A. I am fond of watching birds so much.

B. I love watching bird so much.

C. I enjoy feeding birds up so much.

D. I am fond of watching bird so much.

2. I don't think it is difficult to climb mountains with other people.

A. I think it is very easy to climb mountains alone.

B. I don't like climbing mountains with other people because it is difficult.

C. I think it is very difficult to climb mountains with other people.

D. I think it is quite easy to climb mountains with other people.

3. My father and I share the same hobby.

- A. I don't like my father's hobby.
 - B. My father doesn't like my hobby.
 - C. My father shares this hobby with me.
 - D. My father shares this hobby of me.
- 4.** Vinh has played the guitar for three years.
- A. Vinh didn't play the guitar three years ago.
 - B. Vinh began to play the guitar three years ago.
 - C. Vinh has played the guitar three years ago.
 - D. Vinh loves playing the guitar.
- 5.** He is interested in reading picture books.
- A. He finds reading picture books interesting.
 - B. He doesn't like reading picture books.
 - C. He will read picture books.
 - D. He is interesting in picture books.